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SEWN NEWS           

Welcome to the newsletter of Social Equity & Wellbeing Network 

 Issue #9                                                                        October/Whiringa-ā-nuku 2018 
 
Kia ora koutou, 

What a busy time at SEWN!  By the time you’re reading this we will have celebrated our 40th anniversary.  We hope that eve-
ryone who attended had a great time.  We’re also pleased to have re-started our Party Talk meetings, and report on the first 
one inside.   

Rather than meet with another political party this month, we’re welcoming members of the City Council’s Social, Community 
Development and Housing Committee to come and talk over issues for the non-profit sector.   

Haere mai, do come and join us on Wednesday 17 October at 11am in the old lounge at the Oxford Tce Baptist Church, 
286 Oxford Tce.  The meeting will finish at noon and you’re welcome to stay on for networking and conversation (bring your 

lunch!).   

If you have any questions or topics for the councillors, please let us know at kaituiora@sewn.org.nz and we’ll pass them on. 

Our following Party Talk is with National MPs is at 2pm, 9 November, at the Christchurch Bridge Club.   

Sharon and the team 
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Stitching Together - SEWN News & Activities   
 

August’s Party Talk  
The first of our re-launched Party Talks saw a group of people from the non-profit sector joined by Labour MPs 
Ruth Dyson, Duncan Webb and Poto Williams.  Megan Woods joined the meeting after she had made an an-
nouncement about the quake outcasts.   

Two questions had been submitted prior to the meeting, and these were discussed. 

Q1.What influence/powers do the Ministers for Local Government and Community and Voluntary Sector 

have in ensuring adequate funding is made available by Local Authorities to the community sector?  At a 

seminar a CCC staff member made a statement that the CCC wanted to focus more on metropolitan funding for 

organisations that benefit the ówholeô city.  I think that is ominous ï with the SCF receiving less allocated funding, 

organisations operating at the neighbourhood level will be increasingly disregarded by the CCC as irrelevant. Col-

lectively we do benefit the city as a whole ï it would be good to examine evidence of how neighbourhood-based 

community work contributes to the well-being of cities as a whole, may be a more efficient use for funds than cen-

tralised projects and to lobby for more funds to be allocated to community boards if it could be shown that this is 

the case. 

Prior to the Party Talk event SEWN received the following response from the head of CCC’s Community Support 

Governance and Partnerships Unit, which is responsible for funding:   

[In reference to] a comment allegedly from a Council officer regarding a greater Council focus on funding met-

ropolitan organisations that benefit the whole city potentially disadvantaging organisations operating at a local 

level]. 

Please can I assure you that this is not the case. Community Boards, city wide, have just made decisions on 

funding local organisations through the Strengthening Communities Fund, there has been no reduction in 

funds available.  Similarly the Council will shortly be asked to make decisions of the allocation of the Strength-

ening Communities Fund at a city-wide level.  Councillors recently workshopped the proposed funding alloca-

tion and again there was no move to prioritise funding for organisations operating at a city-wide level over 

those operating more locally or is sectors of town.  Council have asked staff to review the future operation of 

funding schemes.  There has been no direction given to prioritise metropolitan over local organisations. 

Regards, John Filsell   

Head Community Support, Governance and Partnerships (Acting) 
Community Support Governance and Partnerships Unit 

In the discussion the MPs responded that the government role is to keep a watchful eye over local government 

policy towards the community and voluntary sector.  It is not central government’s job to direct how local govern-

ment works, as this would compromise local body democracy.   

Labour is putting back the requirement for local government to take account of the four well-beings into the Local 

Government Act.  Ensuring democratic voice and participation is a good way to do this.  The conversation noted 

that some neighbourhoods are not as vocal and don’t have as much voice as some others.   

There was concern that the requirement for councils to produce Long Term Council Community Plans (LTCCPs) 

had been removed from the Local Government Act.  There was now no legal requirement for any agency to facili-

tate city-wide planning so that agencies could agree on who was going to do what.  There was a lack of connec-

tion between local and central activities and priorities.   

This led to discussion of the current Wellbeing Indicators survey, with concern that it was asking the wrong ques-

tions.  Duncan Webb acknowledged that wellbeing indicators were a contested area.  It is important to get the 

right measure, then to implement it.  

One Voice Te Reo Kotahi drew our attention to an interesting piece of analysis on their website showing where 

funding to the non-profit/third sector goes:  See The Grant-making Ecosystem at http://onevoicetereokotahi.blog-

spot.com/  

 

http://onevoicetereokotahi.blogspot.com/
http://onevoicetereokotahi.blogspot.com/
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Q2.How does the Minister for the Community & Voluntary Sector get his information and advice on the 

health of the sector and whole-of-sector issues?  Now that the Office for the Community and Voluntary Sector 

no longer exists, is there any across-government overview of the sector?  Charities Services gathers data only on 

registered charities.  Several ministries and departments have relationships with the sector or parts of it ï MSD, 

DIA, Ministry for the Environment, etc.  How is Minister Henare kept briefed on the sector? 

The MPs confirmed that it was important that all Ministers and Ministries recognised and valued the non-profit or-

ganisations that related to their portfolios.  Minister Henare is briefed by DIA staff, and also gets out and about to 

gather information directly from the sector.  He is interested in clarifying the various categories in the sector - e.g. 

charities, other non-profits, social enterprise, etc.   

Other topics:   

The issue of non-enforcement of the law was raised, such as employment law or environmental law.  The area 

of high-cost personal loans was also included.  While there has been legislation introduced to control loan sharks, 

banks are also guilty of unsafe loan practices.  Poto Williams said that she was picking up that Treasury needs to 

listen to people who understood what was happening on the ground.   

The challenge of increased demand on non-profits for compliance that is increasingly complex is having an 

impact on organisations.  An increased requirement for formal qualifications means that it is more difficult to find 

volunteers who are qualified to deliver services and organisations must employ paid staff.  This can have a nega-

tive impact on the community.  

Next Party Talk is with local National MPs 9th November, Christchurch Bridge Club, 2pm ï 3pm 

 

Social Justice News and Notices 
 

 

Welfare fit for families - New CPAG campaign 

There is some good progress happening for families and children living in low-incomes, with a Child Poverty Re-
duction Bill in the house, increases to Working for Families and other supplements. These changes will make a 
difference for some, but for others - those on the lowest of incomes - more changes are needed, and long-term 
policies need to be in-stated to ensure that welfare benefits and tax credits do not follow a pattern of falling far 
behind the rising costs of living and housing. Barriers to accessing entitlements and sanctions that compromise 
children's wellbeing compromised reducing family income are still a major concern.  

In 2018 CPAG wants to see policy-makers and politicians reform the welfare system, so that it is based on princi-
ples of compassion and caring, and the real needs of families, without stressful over-emphasis on work, and puni-
tive, corrective methodologies. That's why we are launching a campaign asking Government to reform welfare so 
that it is fit for families in a 21st century and provides support based on each family's unique needs. 

CPAG want the campaign to be guided by the experiences of people who have first-hand understanding of the 
problems and barriers, and what the impacts are for families and children. 

If you are interested in writing a blog about your experiences and want to share your thoughts on what changes 
you think would make welfare fit for families in Aotearoa-New Zealand, send an email to comms@cpag.org.nz    
Source: Child Poverty Action Group 

 

 

MǕori health: 'We have to be talking about racismô  
Article: RNZ by Leigh-Marama McLachlan, Māori Correspondent 

 
Health experts are calling for frank and fearless discussions about racism and white privilege to improve Māori 
health. In a new study, researchers from New Zealand and the United States highlight that people avoid talking 
about topics like racism and privilege. 

‘Lessons for achieving health equity comparing Aotearoa/New Zealand and the United States’ was published re-
cently in the journal Health Policy, by the information and analytics company Elsevier. 

mailto:comms@cpag.org.nz
http://info.scoop.co.nz/RNZ
https://www.radionz.co.nz/authors/leigh-marama-mclachlan
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For decades, Māori have suffered inequities in health outcomes in New Zealand compared to non-Māori. Co-au-
thor Dr Bryn Jones said people needed to have more open discussions about structural racism, white privilege 
and colonialism.  "We have to be talking about racism. But we particularly have to be talking about racism in 
terms of who it privileges. Those are very important discussions to have and they don't happen as often as they 
need to." 

The study compared health equity in New Zealand and the United States, stating that both countries had poor 
health equity. That meant that indigenous people and minority groups often had worse outcomes. 

In New Zealand, Māori have lower life expectancy, higher infant mortality rates, and a higher prevalence of condi-
tions such as diabetes. Dr Jones is of Ngāti Kahungunu, and has expertise in health equity and public health. He 
said New Zealand's health system was set up for Pākehā and not for Māori. 

 "Colonisation deliberately has set up society in a way which privileges Pākehā over Māori at every junction. So if 
we say, 'Well actually, I can't take responsibility for what my ancestors did.' We're not asking for that. What we're 
saying is that these systems remain unfair and we need to deliberately counter that unfairness if we want to 
achieve equity." 

He said people were becoming more aware of how colonisation - in stripping Māori of land and income - had on-
going impacts on housing, education and wealth, which were all considered determinants of overall health. 

The researchers recommend having "free, frank and fearless" discussions about how structural racism is impact-
ing Māori health. 

Dr Jacquie Kidd from the University of Auckland agreed. She said racism and privilege were touchy subjects for 
many health professionals, many of whom did want to improve equity.  "When we talk about specific problems 
within the health system the people within the health system take that as a personal attack. There is individual 
racism in the health system but the whole system is set up to privilege one way of viewing the world and that's the 
European way." 

She said many health professionals needed to move past their hurt, which acted as a barrier for further discus-
sion about solutions. Auckland University of Technology's Doctor Heather Came said the system was not working 
for Māori and it must not be ignored 

."This isn't about their feelings this about their professional obligation to practise safely and to make sure the sys-
tem that they oversee isn't perpetuating inequality." 

Another co-author, Dr Marshall Chin from the University of Chicago, said the same conversations were avoided in 
the United States but were essential to have. It was about creating safe spaces that were "not accusatory" to 
have people engage and raise awareness.  "It's not easy. It requires, in many cases, skilful facilitators but in some 
ways this is the only way we can all really get to understand one another and to have a deep understanding of 
these core drivers of health disparities." 

Dr Chin said New Zealanders appeared to have more of a collective responsibility to how colonisation had im-
pacted Māori. 

In 2017, the Commonwealth Fund ranked 11 Western countries for health equity - the United Stated came in last 
and New Zealand came in eighth. 

 

 

YMCA: 4C Centre 
 
Futurists believe that due to exponential technological change that is sweeping the world, young people today will 
experience a very different labour market in the future than their parents or grandparents did.  

 With this in mind there is much debate (and worry) about whether or not the current school system and curricu-
lum will meet the future work skills needs in a labour market which is significantly reliant on technology systems to 
function efficiently and well.   

On the plus side the theory is that technology is revolutionising efficiencies such that as time moves on work will 
be less stressful, more creative and more engaging.  Time will tell if this is true – however in the meantime re-
search has shown that regardless of what technical skills a young person today equips themselves with at school, 
polytech or university – the critical skills are those which are not necessarily taught and assessed.  Rather, they 
are acquired through experience.  These skills or competencies are Creativity, Communication, Curiosity and Crit-
ical Thinking.  The theory goes that if a young person is equipped with these skills then they will be able to find 
meaningful work in the rapidly changing technological age. 
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In response to this, the YMCA, in partnership with the Todd Foundation and Aurecon, are creating a technology 
centre specifically designed for young people who otherwise do not get opportunity to engage with learning 
around computer programming/coding, 3D printing, prototyping, robotics, virtual and augmented reality and 
more.   

The 4C centre will be based at YMCA’s central city site at 12 Hereford Street and will be open before Christmas 
2018.  Young people currently studying at the YMCA have been closely involved with the design of the Centre 
and will also create the ‘rules’ of conduct so that the 4C centre is youth led and focused on meeting the needs of 
young people of Canterbury who lack access to technology-rich equipment, mentors and opportunity.  The dream 
is that this will enable these young people to equip themselves better for the workforce and expose them to new 
possibilities for their futures.               Source: https://www.ymcachch.org.nz/ 

 

 

Creating Healthier Streets 

What is a ‘Healthy Street’? How can we address air pollution, chronic diseases like asthma and diabetes and obe-
sity through the design of our streets?  

Lucy Saunders is a leading international public health consultant who developed the Healthy Streets approach 
used by Transport for London (TfL). Lucy recently visited Christchurch and spoke about how physical and mental 
wellbeing can be boosted using epidemiology, transport planning and urban design, and how this also increases 
vibrancy, inclusivity, safety and sustainability.   

It turns out that the key elements necessary for public spaces to improve people’s health are the same as those 
needed to make urban places socially and economically vibrant and environmentally sustainable. Lucy has dis-
tilled these down to the 10 Healthy Street Indicators™.  

Focussed on the human experience, these indicators show what really matters on all streets, everywhere, for 
everyone. 

 
10 Healthy Street IndicatorsÊ 

 
                           Everyone feels welcome                        Clean air 

People feel relaxed    Places to stop and rest 

                   Easy to cross                                       People to choose to walk & cycle 

                                    Not too noisy                  People feel safe 

                                   Things to see and do          Shade and shelter 

Everyone feels welcome Streets must be welcoming places for everyone to walk, spend time and engage with 
other people.  This is necessary to keep us all healthy through physical activity and social interaction.  It is also 
what makes places vibrant and keeps communities strong. The best test for whether we are getting our streets 
right is whether the whole community, particularly children, older people and disabled people are enjoying using 
this space. 

People choose to walk and cycle We all need to build regular activity into our daily routine and the most effec-
tively to do this is to walk or cycle for short trips or as part of longer public transport trips. People will choose to 
walk and cycle if these are the most attractive options for them. This means making walking and cycling and pub-
lic transport use more convenient, pleasant and appealing than private car use. 

People feel relaxed The street environment can make us feel anxious – if it is dirty and noisy, if it feels unsafe, if 
we don’t have enough space, if we are unsure where to go or we can’t easily get to where we want to. All of these 
factors are important for making our streets welcoming and attractive to walk, cycle and spend time in. 

Easy to cross Our streets need to be easy to cross for everyone.  This is important because people prefer to be 
able to get where they want to go directly and quickly so if we make that difficult for them they will get frustrated 

https://www.ymcachch.org.nz/
https://healthystreets.com/
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and give up.  This is called ‘severance’ and it has real impacts on our health, on our communities and on busi-
nesses too.  It is not just physical barriers and lack of safe crossing points that cause severance, it’s fast moving 
traffic too. 

Clean air Air quality has an impact on the health of every person but it particularly impacts on some of the most 
vulnerable and disadvantaged people in the community – children and people who already have health prob-
lems.  Reducing air pollution benefits us all and helps to reduce unfair health inequalities. 

Not too noisy Noise from road traffic impacts on our health and wellbeing in many ways, it also makes streets 
stressful for people living and working on them as well as people walking and cycling on them. Reducing the 
noise from road traffic creates an environment in which people are willing to spend time and interact. 

Places to stop and rest Regular opportunities to stop and rest are essential for some people to be able to use 
streets on foot or bicycle because they find travelling actively for longer distances a challenge. Seating is there-
fore essential for creating environments that are inclusive for everyone as well as being important for making 
streets welcoming places to dwell. 

People feel safe Feeling safe is a basic requirement that can be hard to deliver.  Motorised road transport can 
make people feel unsafe on foot or bicycle, especially if drivers are travelling too fast or not giving them enough 
space, time or attention.  Managing how people drive so that people can feel safe walking and cycling is vital. 
People also need to feel safe from antisocial behaviour, unwanted attention, violence and intimidation. Street 
lighting and layout, ‘eyes on the street’ from overlooking buildings and other people using the street can all help to 
contribute to the sense of safety. 

Things to see and do Street environments need to visually appealing to people walking and cycling, they need 
to provide reasons for people to use them – local shops and services, opportunities to interact with art, nature, 
other people. 

Shade and shelter Shade and shelter can come in many forms – trees, awnings, colonnades – and they are 
needed to ensure that everyone can use the street whatever the weather.  In sunny weather we all need protec-
tion from the sun, in hot weather certain groups of people struggle to maintain a healthy body temperature, in rain 
and high winds we all welcome somewhere to shelter. To ensure our streets are inclusive of everyone and wel-
coming to walk and cycle in no matter the weather we must pay close attention to shade and shelter.For more 
about the Healthy Streets Indicators™ read the Guide to the Healthy Streets Indicators 

 

New report reveals energy hardship in NZ. 

Pensioners sit in cold houses wrapped in sleeping bags for fear of a big power bill, a budgeting services trust 
says, as a new report reveals energy hardship in NZ. Nearly a third of all households struggle to pay their electric-
ity bills with many incurring fines or having their power cut entirely. A government report just released showed 
more than 100,000 households are experiencing "energy hardship" and paying more than 10 percent of their in-
come on electricity. 

Darryl Evans of the Māngere Budgeting Services Trust said power poverty had been increasing throughout New 
Zealand for many years. Record numbers of people are coming to the Trust for help, not only for food and cloth-
ing, but increasingly to pay for power. 

"If you look at the pressure put on low-income families, who are often considered vulnerable, then it tells you why 
kids are getting sick because the houses are cold and damp. There's a range of health issues which impact when 
you're living in cold houses," he said. 

Mr Evans said pensioners were particularly affected by high power prices.  "Many pensioners are afraid of turning 
on the electricity simply because they're afraid of receiving a large bill that they can't pay for. And so they simply 
sit in cold units wrapped up in sleeping bags and hot water bottles. We hear it all the time”. 

Consumer New Zealand head of research Jessica Wilson said low income households were more likely to miss 
out on prompt payment discounts. People on prepay plans also incur extra fees each time they top up. "We are 
seeing that the significant rise in residential power prices over the last couple of decades has had a major impact, 
particularly on low-income consumers. In our view, access to power at an affordable price is a basic consumer 
right and the current system we have in place isn't delivering that access," said Jessica Wilson. 

Lucy Telfar-Barnard, of the University of Otago's Department of Public Health, said limiting the amount of electric-
ity you use in order to save money can have very serious consequences. "Every year we see more people in hos-
pital in the winter than in the warmer months and a big part of that is the temperature that they're living in," she 
said.  Source: https://www.noted.co.nz/currently/social-issues/cost-of-power-nz-poverty-energy-hardship 

https://healthystreetscom.files.wordpress.com/2017/11/guide-to-the-healthy-streets-indicators.pdf
https://www.noted.co.nz/currently/social-issues/cost-of-power-nz-poverty-energy-hardship
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Have Your Say 
SEWN alerts readers to consultation processes or lobbying initiatives that we think are of particular relevance to the social 
services sector or to non-profit organisations.  However you can keep an eye out for issues of importance to you or your or-
ganisation by regularly visiting the following websites: 
 

Christchurch City Council consultations: http://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/have-your-say/whats-happening-
now/consultations/  
Christchurch City Council is considering a $30 million loan to the Otautahi Community Housing Trust to help them 
build 130 additional social houses for Christchurch. Read more about the proposal and have your say at 
https://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/180  Consultation closes 
1 October. 
 

Central government consultations: https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/business-before-committees/  
 

Petition to have Aotearoa recognised as an official name  
Danny Tāhau Job is petitioning Parliament to have the name Aotearoa officially recognised as a name of our 
country with New Zealand. 

¶ Visit the Petition for Aotearoa NZ Facebook page;  

¶ Visit the petition on the NZ Parliament website. 
 
Disability Active Recreation and Sport Strategy Consultation - Survey  
Over recent weeks many people around New Zealand have contributed to the development of a Disability Active 
Recreation and Sport Strategy. Recommendations will guide Sport NZ's role and responsibilities.  
Go to https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DSRemail to participate in the survey:  
 

Other Government consultations 

¶ Reform of the Residential Tenancies Act 1986: Discussion document - closes Sun 21st Oct  

¶ The Government has released a discussion document on proposed standards to create warmer, drier 
rental homes (the healthy homes standards), following the passing of the Healthy Homes Guarantee Act 
in December 2017. A copy of the discussion document and a summary of the proposed standards are 
available here. Submissions are open until 6pm on Monday 22 October 2018. 

¶ State Sector Reform consultations now open.  
              https://www.beehive.govt.nz/speech/launch-consultation-process-public-service-reform  
              https://www.havemysay.govt.nz/  
 

 

 

Sector Update:   News, Notices & Resources 
 

 

Payday filing starts soon ï get ready now 
 

All employers will need to file PAYE information each payday from April 2019. Over 400 employers have already 
started so do you know what you need to do to get ready?  

Through September and October, Inland Revenue is holding over 300 free seminars for employers on payday 
filing across the country. These seminars are designed to support all employers – both large and small. In around 
90 minutes, each seminar will cover what payday filing is, how it works, and what you should do to get ready. And 
there will be plenty of time to ask more specific questions.  

This is a big change for some employers, but it’s important. The more accurate and timely information Inland Rev-
enue gets as a result of payday filing will give New Zealand families more certainty about what support they’re 
entitled to and what their payment obligations are.   

Over time, payday filing will help integrate tax into standard business processes, particularly for businesses that 
use payroll software. Make sure you talk to your software provider to find out when they’ll be offering payday fil-
ing-compatible software. 

So to make sure you are ready and if you’ve got questions – register today for a free payday filing seminar with 
Inland Revenue. You can also find more information about payday filing at www.ird.govt.nz/payday, or email 
questions to IRTransformation@ird.govt.nz. 

http://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/have-your-say/whats-happening-now/consultations/
http://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/have-your-say/whats-happening-now/consultations/
https://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/consultations-and-submissions/haveyoursay/show/180
https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/business-before-committees/
https://www.facebook.com/aotearoanewzealand2019/?view_public_for=260667721336522
https://www.parliament.nz/en/petitions/sign/PET_78333
http://www.mbie.govt.nz/info-services/housing-property/residential-tenancies/rta-reform/consultation
https://communitynetworksaotearoa.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4d7fe6fbc5eec5e7ca8ffa432&id=c77343c00a&e=aebab0992d
https://www.beehive.govt.nz/speech/launch-consultation-process-public-service-reform
https://www.havemysay.govt.nz/
https://links.info2.ird.govt.nz/em/message/email/view?a=75205&id=1007819&k=zTxcJ_pWWZ9-0Gd9XO209L8pj88Fevy_GIo2kMx7kw0
http://www.ird.govt.nz/payday
mailto:IRTransformation@ird.govt.nz


 

 

SEWN NEWS Christchurch                                                    8                                              Whiringa–ā-nuku/October 2018 
 

Full of Goodness - Home Grown Public Benefit 

‘True to Label’ is a major research report looking at how value is measured in the non-profit sector in Aotearoa 

New Zealand. Written by John Page, now a Consulting Partner at Boardworks International, the 
report looks at fifty five organisations across four non-profit groupings. Examining publicly availa-
ble documents, it asks how an interested party can tell what has been achieved using time and 

money provided by others.  PDF and print versions can be downloaded at Sport New Zea-

land's website https://sportnz.org.nz/managing-sport/search-for-a-resource/news/true-to-label 
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Update from DIA Policy on the Charities Act review 

Work is on track preparing for the public launch of the Charities Act review that was announced in May. 

Documentation relating to the review, including the terms of reference, an indicative timeline, and frequently 
asked questions may be found on the review webpage:  https://www.dia.govt.nz/charitiesreview 

The review is currently in its pre-consultation phase. The review team within Department of Internal Affairs’ Policy 
Group has had preliminary discussions with members of the Sector User Group (SUG) and the independent 
Charities Registration Board to hear their concerns and ideas about the current Act. We’ve had really useful feed-
back on all kinds of issues from reporting requirements to the appeals mechanism to the law around advocacy. 
Thanks everyone for your input to date. All of this information will feed into the public discussion document to be 
released later this year. 

The members of the Core Reference Group established for the review have been announced:  

¶ Anaru Fraser (General Manager of Hui E! Community Aotearoa) 

¶ Charmaine Brown (Director of Creating Success and Trustee of Autism Intervention Trust) 

¶ Dave Henderson (former positions include Chair of Kidney Health New Zealand and  External Relations 
Manager for Hui E! Community Aotearoa) 

¶ Donna Flavell (Chief Executive Officer of Te Whakakitenga o Waikato Incorporated and Trustee of Wai-
kato Ruapatu Lands Trust) 

¶ Sue Barker (Director of Sue Barker Charities Law) 

¶ Everdina Fuli (Research Advisor at Te Whare Wānanga o Aotearoa)      

Work is continuing for the consultation phase of the review, including preparing the public discussion document 
for release. Further details will be announced soon. 
 

 

Effective Communication Strategies 
 

A recent Stanford Social Innovation Review's cover story focusses on advocacy and the science behind driving 
social change. They say that effective communication is not simply about getting your message out. It requires 
you to strategically tap into what shapes people’s feelings and values.    

The article shares five principles pulled from social science that will help you connect your work to what people 
care most about. They are: 

Join the community:  Identify a group whose change in behaviour could make a profound difference for your 
issue or inspire others to take action, and figure out how to bring that group value. 

Communicate in images: Use visual language instead of abstract concepts to help people connect with your 
work. 

Invoke emotion with intention:  Think about what you’re trying to get people to do and how they would feel if 
they were doing it.  Then think about stories that would make them feel that way.   

Create meaningful calls to action:  Review your calls to action to make sure they ask communities to do some-
thing specific that will connect them to the cause and that they know how to do. 

Tell better stories:  Go beyond simply sharing messages to telling interesting stories with a beginning, middle, 
and end.  

Read the full article at https://ssir.org/articles/entry/the_science_of_what_makes_people_care# 
 
 

https://charitiesupdate.cmail19.com/t/j-l-ntdhkdd-fulhjzn-d/
https://charitiesupdate.cmail19.com/t/j-l-ntdhkdd-fulhjzn-d/
https://sportnz.org.nz/managing-sport/search-for-a-resource/news/true-to-label
https://www.dia.govt.nz/charitiesreview
https://ssir.org/articles/entry/the_science_of_what_makes_people_care
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NOTICES 

 

Christchurch Community House:  
Office Space for Not-for-Profits 
Prices listed below include contribution to power and 
operating expenses (varies depending on space and 
usage).  

Rooms available:   

¶ Private office spaces from 1 9.3m2 to 27.5m2. 
from $820-$1145 plus gst per mth (available now) 

¶ Open Plan: (several options) from 9.0 to 
18m2.from $330 + gst per mth. (available now) 

¶ Office share (open or walled offices) staring from 
$200 plus GST (available now)   

¶ All offices are air conditioned with own climate 
control.   

Shared resources include: 

¶ Reception Interview & meeting rooms 

¶ Staffroom, free tea/coffee 

¶ Networking space 

¶ Fast, efficient network office technology 

¶ Reduced costs telecoms, internet, IT support 

¶ Group buying rates stationery, insurance etc. 

¶ Security system with swipe cards  

More info: contact Mike the Manager Ph. 3653139 
___________________________ 

 

Supervision Directory.  If you are looking for a su-

pervisor, go to: www.supervisioninfo.org.nz. [Names 
are listed in alphabetical order] 

¶ If you are a listed supervisor please check your 
details and email us admin@sewn.org.nz if you 
require an amendment. 

¶ If you provide supervision and are not yet listed 
and would like to be, please use the contact form 
on the website to contact us. Cost is $20 plus GST 

per year, Jan-Dec. 
_______________________ 

 

Counselling/Supervision Space  
Avebury House has a lovely room suitable for one on 
one or small group counselling or supervision type 
sessions. Private, warm and quiet, the room is very af-
fordable at only $15 an hour. Please call 381 6615 or 
email admin@aveburyhouse.co.nz to book.  

__________________________________ 

 
Pregnancy Help Canterbury are seeking board 
members. Skills/experience especially needed are in: 

¶ Funding 

¶ Policy, HR, Governance 

¶ Strategy & Communications 
No prior board experience required. Commitment is 
3-8 hours monthly, flexible and mostly evenings. If in-
terested please email manager, Dahlia:  
canterbury@pregnancyhelp.org.nz  Ph. 3850556 

______________________ 
 

 

Interpreting Services in Canterbury 
Information about interpreting services available in 
Canterbury is now available on Health Info:  
https://www.healthinfo.org.nz/index.htm?interpreting-
services.htm 

________________________ 
 

Economic review of the status of beneficiar-
ies in New Zealand 
This paper is an investigation of the human rights of 
beneficiaries against those of wage and salary earn-
ers and highlights some major differences.   See full 
article at: 
http://www.scoop.co.nz/stories/HL1808/S00051/eco-
nomic-review-of-the-status-of-beneficiaries-in-nz.htm 

______________________________ 
 

Families and Whanau Status report 
The 2018 report from Superu has some interesting 
reading:  http://www.superu.govt.nz/sites/de-
fault/files/F%26W%202018%20Re-
port%20210618%20FINAL%20Web.pdf 

_______________________________ 

Help Tank  
This is a digital platform that connects skilled volun-
teers with not-for profit organisations needing their ex-
pertise. There are over 450 skilled volunteers offering 
time to projects such as strategy, web development, 
graphic design, business and marketing planning - in-
cluding employees from Z Energy, Xero, and Spark. 
Almost 200 organisations have registered. To sign up: 

sign up To contact the team with any enquiries: 
team@helptank.nz  

___________________________ 
 

Free City Youth Space Corner Manchester and 

Lichfield Streets. A space with portacom that the 
CYWC use by day and can be booked by youth after 
hours. Bookable weekdays after 5pm until 10pm and 
during weekends 7am - 10pm. Projector, furniture, 
wifi, accessible bathroom, tea and coffee equipment 
View the booking system: https://youth-
space.skedda.com/booking . To make enquiries: 
email cbdyouthspace@gmail.com 

___________________________ 
 

The North-West Collective is a group of small-

medium sized community organisations in Christ-
church. They are planning a conference in March 
2019 with the help of Rata Foundation and want 
YOUR input so it suits YOUR needs. 

Are you tired of conferences that are full of ideas that 
are impossible to implement with your limited re-
sources? Conferences that don’t seem to address the 
real issues that exist in your world of work? Complete 
the short online survey on what you want out of a con-
ference for not-for-profits at https://www.survey-
monkey.com/r/NW875SP  
More info: http://northwestcollective.weebly.com 

http://www.supervisioninfo.org.nz/
mailto:admin@sewn.org.nz
mailto:canterbury@pregnancyhelp.org.nz
https://www.healthinfo.org.nz/index.htm?interpreting-services.htm
https://www.healthinfo.org.nz/index.htm?interpreting-services.htm
http://www.superu.govt.nz/sites/default/files/F%26W%202018%20Report%20210618%20FINAL%20Web.pdf
http://www.superu.govt.nz/sites/default/files/F%26W%202018%20Report%20210618%20FINAL%20Web.pdf
http://www.superu.govt.nz/sites/default/files/F%26W%202018%20Report%20210618%20FINAL%20Web.pdf
https://huie.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ae7fd61b1cffe1e37eea1e607&id=b4add5ee59&e=25dce2fbac
mailto:team@helptank.nz
https://youthspace.skedda.com/booking
https://youthspace.skedda.com/booking
mailto:cbdyouthspace@gmail.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NW875SP
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NW875SP
http://northwestcollective.weebly.com/
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Volunteering Canterbury: 

Conflict Resolution in the Workplace: A Work-
shop for Community Organisations 
Free event, facilitated by DIA 

Conflict in the workplace might be inevitable, as em-
ployees have different personalities, goals, and opin-
ions. In this workshop you will learn what conflicts are 
and how to effectively manage these if they arise.  
When:  Thursday 4 October 2018, 10am - 12 noon 
Where: Community House, 301 Tuam Street,  
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/conflict-resolution-in-
the-workplace-a-workshop-for-community-organisa-
tions-free-event-tickets-49797298059 

__________________________ 
 

Welfare Expert Advisory Group (WEAG) 
Community Forum for anyone working with clients 
who have experience of the welfare system and 
wishes to have a say. 
When: Thursday 4th Oct 2018 
Where: Aranui Community Centre, 31 Hampshire St. 

¶ What’s working well? 

¶ What’s not working that well? 

¶ What could be done better? 

¶ What level of support should be available? 

¶ What are the values that should underpin our 
welfare system? 

Or have your say at: www.weag.govt.nz 
___________________________ 

 

Upcoming Alcohol and Young People Forum 
FREE Forum on Alcohol &Young People. Registration 
essential.  Presenters: 

¶ Susan Cook is a Senior Researcher at HPA. Su-
san will present and discuss HPA's review of the 
literature in this area. 

¶ Jennifer Smart is a teacher and will present a 
teaching resource for Year 11 English students 
designed to encourage critical thinking about alco-
hol's place in New Zealand society. 

¶ Sarah Wylie is a qualitative researcher with The 
Collaborative Trust. Sarah will share findings of 
focus groups that she has completed with both 
parents and young people. 

Date: Friday 12th October 2018. 
Time: Noon to 2pm. BYO lunch. 
Ministry of Education (Ground Floor, 48 Hereford-
Street). Find out more about this Alcohol and Young 
People Forum,  
https://www.collaborative.org.nz/event/alcohol-forum..  

__________________________________ 
 

Manaaki Tangata Refugee and Migrant Health and 

Wellbeing Network Free Event,  
A forum for former refugees and new migrant people’s 
health and wellbeing professionals, educators, social 
workers, community workers, health promoters and 
others from rural and urban centres in the South Is-
land 
When: Wednesday 17 October, 9.30am - 2.30pm, 
Where: Aranui & Wainoni Community Centre,              
61 Hampshire Street. 

Information and to register go to https://www.event-
finda.co.nz/2018/manaaki-tang-ta-supporting-and-car-
ing-communities/christchurch 

____________________________ 
 

Compass Seminar: Understanding self-harm 

with Sydney-based Senior Clinical Psychologist         
Dr Angela Dixon.  
This seminar will help participants to understand the 
experience and motivations of adolescents who inten-
tionally injure themselves and will focus on practical 
strategies that can help on both individual and organi-
sational levels 
Dates: Thurs18th Oct. 9am-3pm 

Location: Commodore Hotel 449 Memorial Avenue. 
Cost: $245perperson inc GST Contact the Compass 
Seminars team (06 759 1647 or email office[at]com-
pass.ac.nz).  

____________________________ 
 

LEAD Centre for Not for Profit Leadership Join 

Garth Nowland-Foreman, the "Governance Guru" for 
a 1-day workshop for people who find themselves on 
a non-profit board.  
 

When: Thursday 25 Oct 9.30-4.30pm lunch provided 
Where: Avebury House 9 Eveleyn Couzins Ave 
Cost: $225 plus GST  
 

Informative and practical training on the ins and outs 
of not-for-profit governance, including the roles and 
responsibilities of board members, legal obligations, 
risks, and how to add value as a board member. 
Scholarships available.   
Contact Garth@lead.org.nz Ph. 021 395 532 
http://www.lead.org.nz/events/2018/10/25/getting-on-
board-non-profit-governance-101 

__________________________ 
 

Tilting the Seesaw: Two session programme de-

signed for teachers & teacher aides outlining strate-
gies to support a child with autism in school activities. 
When: 26 Oct, 9 Nov 2018 
Christchurch Community House 301 Tuam St 
Cost: $175 per person 
Download registration form from www.autism.org.nz  
and email to training@autismnz.org.nz 

___________________________ 
 

JOLT: Engagement through dance Oct 27 & 28 

2 day workshop for people interested in using dance, 
music & movement to engage people with disabilities.  
Where: Papanui High School Hall, Christchurch-
Tutors: Lyn Cotton & Renee Ryan  
Time: 9am – 3pm   Cost: $120                                
Ph.Lyn 021 152 8600 or lyncotton @hotmail.com 

__________________________________ 

 

Cultural Awareness & the Treaty of Waitangi  

Date: Friday 2nd November 2018 from 1pm – 5pm 
Increase your understanding of how the Treaty is rele-
vant to your workplace. Introductory/refresher level. 
Experienced tutor and positive learning environment. 
Venue: Quaker Centre, corner Ferry Rd & Nursery Rd 

https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/conflict-resolution-in-the-workplace-a-workshop-for-community-organisations-free-event-tickets-49797298059
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/conflict-resolution-in-the-workplace-a-workshop-for-community-organisations-free-event-tickets-49797298059
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/conflict-resolution-in-the-workplace-a-workshop-for-community-organisations-free-event-tickets-49797298059
http://www.weag.govt.nz/
https://www.collaborative.org.nz/event/alcohol-forum
https://www.collaborative.org.nz/event/alcohol-forum
https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2018/manaaki-tang-ta-supporting-and-caring-communities/christchurch
https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2018/manaaki-tang-ta-supporting-and-caring-communities/christchurch
https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2018/manaaki-tang-ta-supporting-and-caring-communities/christchurch
mailto:Garth@lead.org.nz
http://www.lead.org.nz/events/2018/10/25/getting-on-board-non-profit-governance-101
http://www.lead.org.nz/events/2018/10/25/getting-on-board-non-profit-governance-101
http://www.autism.org.nz/
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Cost $50.  Certificate provided. 
Enquiries: Cathy Sweet 027 252 68908 
csweet@xtra.co.nz 

______________________________ 
 

NFP Solutions: free training seminars for not-
for-profit organisations  

Sales Mind Set for Scaling Impact, with Tim Jones 
the “Grow Good Guy”.  In this workshop Tim will cover 
off the limiting beliefs that are holding you back from 
scaling your impact, as well as helping you to create a 
positive frame around selling.  

When: 17 Oct 2018 - 9.30am–12.30pm  

Impact of a low-carbon economy for NFPs 
In this interactive workshop with Lindsay Jeffs, partici-
pants will learn how to measure their organisation's 
carbon footprint, establish a carbon budget, set car-
bon reduction targets, determine realistic steps, take 
positive action and report their performance while sav-
ing money. 

When: 6th November 2018 9.30am – 12.30pm.   

More info on all NFP Solutions seminars: 
http://www.notforprofitsolutions.nz/nfp/training/semi-
nars   Book now: http://www.notforprofitsolu-
tions.nz/nfp/booking_form 

___________________________ 
 

Five Day Programme in Child Protection 
Studies. The Child Protection Studies Programme 

from Child Matters is the only specialised NZQA ac-
credited (Level 3) child protection training on offer in 
New Zealand. 
Dates: Monday 5th to Friday 9th November 2018. 
Location: TBC (Christchurch) 
Cost: $650 per person excluding GST. 
Enrol online for this 5-day Programme in Child Protec-
tion Studies. Places are limited to 22. 

____________________________ 

 

 

FUNDING FOR COMMUNITY GROUPS 
 

CCC Innovation and Sustainability Fund      
Businesses, schools and community groups can apply 
to support projects that help address local environ-
mental sustainability issues or harness new opportuni-
ties. To apply see: www.ccc.govt.nz/innovatefund 

Community Resilience Partnership Fund This 

Council fund is now open to applications from commu-
nity organisations seeking funds for projects that in-
crease community participation, connectedness, and 
resilience.  The application process requires a brief 
proposal – to apply see: https://ccc.govt.nz/culture-
and-community/community-funding/community-resili-
ence-partnership-fund 

The Riccarton Rotary Charitable Trust.  The  

Trust welcomes applications from community groups 
for support in areas of education, sport and health. To 
apply go to the website www.riccartonrotary.org.nz   

Adult Community Education   Hagley Adult Liter-

acy Centre (HALC) has funds to support community 
groups through the ACE programme.  If there is any-
thing that ACE can do to support your community to 
run a course, contact Anne-Marie Rose (03) 379 1916 

Rata Foundation Small Grants / Nga Putea Iti and 
Large Grants / Nga Putea Nui are now open any time.  
Please check the FAQ section at: http://www.ratafoun-
dation.org.nz/funding for new information even if you 
have applied before.  Only one application per year 
may be made.  For further information go to the web-
site or call one of the team on 0508 266 878. 

Trustees Executors is proud to administer six 
funds, including The Kingston Sedgfield (NZ) Charita-
ble Trust for the education and rehabilitation of young 
people.   Prefers Otago area but will consider other.  

Applications are open year round and are considered 
at the end of each month.  All info guidelines and ap-
plication forms at www.trustees.co.nz 

Lottery Grants: Community opens 24 Oct, closes 

5 Dec.  www.communitymatters.govt.nz 

Harcourts Foundation Funding is available for a 

specific event, project or initiative which must be held 
within 4 months of application. More info at: www.har-
courtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-pro-
cess/  or email Emma or Chanel on newzealand@har-
courtsfoundation.org or phone 09 520 5569 

The Working Together More Fund This fund 

helps groups wanting to collaborate for the purpose of 
achieving greater results for our communities.  

The fund can provide seeding money and expertise to 
develop collaborative arrangements, but does not pro-
vide on-going operating costs.  Visit workingtogether-
more.org.nz to find out more 

Spreydon-Cashmere Community Events        
Do you have an idea for a community event? Need a 
budget and help to make it happen? Learn about 
event management – apply now. Contact Emma 
emma.pavey@ccc.govt.nz Ph. 027 689 0072 

Looking for funding? Generosity NZ (formerly 

known as Funding Information Service) is about help-
ing individuals and organisations find funding.      
GivMe database of grants/scholarships for individuals, 
GivUs database for organisations to find funding pos-
sibilities(subscription needed) Access the databases 
free if you are a member of the library, if needed, con-
tact the library for a password https://christchurch.bib-
liocommons.com/item/show/41013803

mailto:csweet@xtra.co.nz
http://www.notforprofitsolutions.nz/nfp/training/seminars
http://www.notforprofitsolutions.nz/nfp/training/seminars
http://www.notforprofitsolutions.nz/nfp/booking_form
http://www.notforprofitsolutions.nz/nfp/booking_form
https://www.tfaforms.com/401541?tfa_7628=tfa_7631
https://www.tfaforms.com/401541?tfa_7628=tfa_7631
http://www.ccc.govt.nz/innovatefund
https://ccc.govt.nz/culture-and-community/community-funding/community-resilience-partnership-fund
https://ccc.govt.nz/culture-and-community/community-funding/community-resilience-partnership-fund
https://ccc.govt.nz/culture-and-community/community-funding/community-resilience-partnership-fund
http://www.riccartonrotary.org.nz/
http://www.trustees.co.nz/
http://www.communitymatters.govt.nz/
http://www.harcourtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-process/
http://www.harcourtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-process/
http://www.harcourtsfoundation.org.nz/new-zealand/application-process/
mailto:emma.pavey@ccc.govt.nz
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Community Wellbeing: 
News & resources for you or your community 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Changing perspectives: two sides of the ageing coin 
By Stephanie Clare Chief Executive | Age Concern New Zealand 

 
Where do older people actually live?  Where will older people live in the future?  Changing lifestyle patterns and 
living environments in New Zealand are exposing some hidden impacts for older people. 

The picture of becoming older in this country often presents two distinct extremes.  Negative images of ageing 
depict older people as losing mental and physical abilities being confined to rest homes staring at the walls.  On 
the other hand, commercial advertising campaigns present happy couples going on cruises and living in modern 
apartments give impressions of well off, active people enjoying their retirement years in exclusive settings with 
others of their generation. 

But in how far are these opposite images the reality for older people living in this country? For the majority of 
those over 65 in our society, their expectation is to be living in the same community as they do now.  This is re-
flected in government policy.  ‘Ageing in place’ policies have spearheaded practical approaches for older people 
to live in their own homes.  Having people rehabilitated from hospital following medical events back to their usual 
environments is supported by having ‘home supports’ services available. In practice, there is regional variability 
as to how much home support is available, and how many weeks are offered.   Yet, remaining or reintegrating 
within our own community is a valuable part of New Zealand’s lifestyle. 

However there are some assumptions that require further examination.  From the 2013 census around 60% of 
those aged over 65, lived in couple/partnered households.  But as their age increases, the rate of partnered 
household decreases, with the life expectancy of men still five years less than for women.  Increasing numbers of 
one person households is also a sociological feature of all adult age groups in New Zealand.  Add to this the de-
mographic “ageing population” predictions, we can assume there will be many more older people living in one 
person households – largely older women. 

How does this fit into the ‘quarter acre, pavlova paradise’ picture that today’s older people grew up in?  Home 
ownership has been a value of the ‘kiwi lifestyle’ and was a reality for much in the past century.  Even for those 
who were supported into “state housing rental” under previous government regimes, could assume these as their 
life-long homes. 

The majority of the current older population do own their homes, but the new millennium is challenging this as-
sumption for the future.  The increasing proportion of wages required to buy (or even pay a deposit) for a house is 
making home ownership less feasible.  Life-long renting is becoming a more usual option in this country: and not 
only for those marginalised from the mainstream through having health, disability or addiction challenges. 

Currently, there are a widespread policy assumptions that when an older person reaches the age of eligibility for 
superannuation, they will live in their own house without a mortgage.  Government superannuation rates are set 
on the basis that home ownership means older people have low accommodation costs. 

However, there are increasing numbers of those turning 65 who are renting and have to seek accommodation in 
the rental market.  At the same time the supply of rentals has reduced.  Housing New Zealand’s role has been 
widely publicised with its reduction of rental options, particularly in big cities.  Many local government councils, 
who historically provided accommodation for older people no longer provide “pensioner housing”.  They argue 
that it is not part of their “core business” and that they don’t have the means to do this. 

Local Age Concerns report that the housing rental market has become unaffordable for older people.  Superannu-
itants without additional income cannot afford big city rents, and are gradually being driven out of medium sized 
cities too as their rental rates also increase.  Some local Age Concerns and other NGOs attest to the challenges 
of finding reasonable living options for older people who cannot pay market rents. 

At-risk and vulnerable older people are also part of the homeless picture in this country and it is usually social ser-
vice NGOs who are left to support them.   The homeless don’t feature on the glamourous advertising travel bro-
chures targeting the older generation, but all older people need to be considered as part of our society.  Innova-
tion to develop inclusive housing alternatives and diverse living solutions for older people is urgently re-
quired.  The New Zealand vision for housing policies, must involve the changing life-course perspectives that im-
pact on ageing in our country. 

This blog has been contributed by a member of the ComVoices network. Website:  http://comvoices.org.nz/ 

 

http://community.scoop.co.nz/2018/08/changing-perspectives-two-sides-of-the-aging-coin/
http://comvoices.org.nz/
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NOTICES

Where from Here: Where From Here is New Zea-

land's most comprehensive, region specific guide 
book on options for older people.  Available free 
through approved agencies and via health profession-
als such as social workers, needs assessors & service 
co-ordinators at public hospitals.  Order: https://care-
publications.co.nz/view/_details/id_10/up-
per_south_island.html or Eldernet [team[at]elder-
net.co.nz] or ph. 0800 162 706. The cost is $4 per 
book (plus p&p) or free to social service or similar 
agencies.   

______________________________ 
 

Carer Support ï changes to respite care 
From 1 December 2018, the Ministry of Health will 
start to implement changes to disability Carer Support 
that will make it easier for carers to have a break from 
their caring responsibilities.  

See more information on the Ministry's website about 
the new respite support called I Choose: 
:https://www.health.govt.nz/ichoose 
                 ______________________________ 
 

Access Aware has a new report ñCouldnôt Find 
Parks Reporting”. Free. Easy to use  
It will report times you wanted to park in a mobility 
park but couldn’t find one. You then have the option to 
comment if more mobility parks are needed in the 
area. Help us to let Councils and retailers know when 
you couldn’t complete your journey and what you did 
instead. 

For any questions and technical issues please call 
Helpline 0508 227 332. An introduction video is avail-
able on our Facebook page @AccessAwareApp 
Download on Google Play or Apple store by searching 
for 'Access Aware'.  

__________________________________ 
 

Something's got to change ï Mothers and 
their babies 
The Ministry for Women interviewed 40 mothers in 
Whāngarei, South Auckland and Gisborne, to hear 
in their own words, their experiences of being on a 
benefit and of the social services they accessed both 
during pregnancy and with young children. These in-
terviews focused on nutrition, stress levels, parenting 
skills and the physical environment. 

The links to the report and the literature review are at 
http://women.govt.nz/documents/somethings-got-
change-%E2%80%93-mothers-and-their-babies 

_________________________ 

 

Free Homebased Family Support Service  
Agency and self-referrals accepted. This service pro-
vides advocacy, practical support and information for 
local families. The areas of support include crisis man-
agement, family routines, behaviour management, ac-
cessing financial entitlements and referrals to other 
specific support.  

For further information please contact Gaylene at 
Woolston Development Project on 02040356964 or 
email Gaylene.wdp@gmail.com 

______________________________ 
 

Get Low Cost Broadband for Families  
Spark Jump helps eligible families with children under 
18 to learn online at home for $10 for 30GB. It’s a low 
cost, prepaid internet service for families who cur-
rently have no broadband connection. There’s no 
fixed term contract, you top up as you go and you re-
ceive a free modem. To learn more or sign up, please 
visit the website or contact Spark Jump’s partner, 
Tech Mate (Addington.net), on 03 962 7244 

____________________________ 
 

Youth Parliament 2019  
Youth Parliament 2019 is in Wellington 16 - 17 July 
2019, and applications are open until Monday 1 Oc-
tober 2018. To apply, tell a story about the road you 
have taken, and where this opportunity might take 
you. Finalists’ entries may be shared on social media. 
To apply, email chchcentral@parliament.govt.nz . To 
find out more: https://www.parliament.nz/en/get-in-
volved/youth-parliament/ 

__________________________________ 
 

Altogether Autism has updated their website! 
Easy to navigate, lots of articles and advice.  
New Information Hub page. Feedback welcome  
www.altogetherautism.org.nz 

_____________________________ 
 

Staying Safe Online 2018 - quick reference 
guide 
Here is a resource produced by Netsafe that you 
might find useful for parents who need a bit of support 
to get their head around the online world their kids are 
inhabiting https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/up-
loads/2017/02/2018-Netsafe-Staying-Safe-Online-
Guide-1.pdf 

 
Report on Otakaro Land Use Options  
An independent report by Nielsen shows a positive re-
sponse from Christchurch citizens to the refined 
shortlist of land uses for the Otakaro Avon River Corri-
dor Regeneration Area. The report on the findings by 

Nielsen is available on the Regenerate Christchurch 

engagement website 
__________________________ 

 

Father & Child Trust: Happier Dads& Families. 

We provide a variety of programmes, resources and 
support for Dads including our Why Dad booklet - 10 
week correspondence course, Teen Dad support and 
anger management courses http://father-
andchild.org.nz/ Ph: 03 982 2440 

__________________________________ 
 

New Exercise Classes for the Over 65's  
New exercise classes are available for the over 65's in 
Redcliffs!  

https://carepublications.co.nz/view/_details/id_10/upper_south_island.html
https://carepublications.co.nz/view/_details/id_10/upper_south_island.html
https://carepublications.co.nz/view/_details/id_10/upper_south_island.html
https://www.health.govt.nz/ichoose
https://www.health.govt.nz/ichoose
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.thundermaps.ccs&hl=en
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/access-aware/id1076423725?mt=8
http://women.govt.nz/documents/somethings-got-change-%E2%80%93-mothers-and-their-babies
http://women.govt.nz/documents/somethings-got-change-%E2%80%93-mothers-and-their-babies
mailto:Gaylene.wdp@gmail.com
mailto:chchcentral@parliament.govt.nz
https://www.parliament.nz/en/get-involved/youth-parliament/
https://www.parliament.nz/en/get-involved/youth-parliament/
https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/2018-Netsafe-Staying-Safe-Online-Guide-1.pdf
https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/2018-Netsafe-Staying-Safe-Online-Guide-1.pdf
https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/2018-Netsafe-Staying-Safe-Online-Guide-1.pdf
https://regeneratechristchurch.cmail20.com/t/d-l-baiutt-yumkillhk-y/
https://regeneratechristchurch.cmail20.com/t/d-l-baiutt-yumkillhk-y/
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Men's Only Circuits: Mondays & Wednesdays 11am  
MoveEzy Tai Chi, Yoga and Stretch: Mondays at 
1.30pm  
Where: All classes are held at Redcliffs Bowling Club, 
James Street.   Cost: $8 per session 

Eat My Lunch is now available in Christchurch. 

For every lunch you order they give a lunch to a child 
in need. Order at: https://www.eatmylunch.nz/cater-
ingmenu/?mc_cid=02b87bd6ee&mc_eid=26d803afa8 

_________________________________ 
 

CWEA courses: Term 3 programme  
Lots of course variety, held Mon to Fri at different 
times, morning afternoon and evening classes,  
59 Gloucester Street, Christchurch.  
All courses at reasonable costs.  
For more details and enrolment see:www.cwea.org.nz 
or ph. 366 0285  Rooms available for hire at good 
rates to  community groups. 

_____________________________ 
 

Birthright Canterbury Trust is providing a new 

single parent drop-in service in Selwyn - Rolleston 
Community House 95 Rolleston Drive. 
* A safe and welcoming place for single parents 
* Have a cuppa with other single parents 
* Have a chat with our friendly staff 
When: Every second Thursday, 10am–2pm  
Oct 11 & 25, Nov 8 & 22, Dec 6 & 20  

For more info phone or text 022 043 5006, or  
Email: office@birthrightcanterbury.org.nz 

___________________________ 
 

Breeze Walking Festival 29 Sept - 14 Oct.   
50 free walks with a range of easy, medium and chal-
lenging routes. Booklets available at your local Library 
or Sport & Recreation Centre.  
For more information see the Council website:  
www.ccc.govt.nz/walkingfestival 

______________________________ 
 

Age Concern: Positive Ageing Expo 
Mon 1 Oct from 9am -2.30pm Papanui High School 
Fun, food, music & displays! Onsite “gold coin” park 
Ph. Age Concern for more info on 366 0903 

____________________________________ 
 

Step Ahead Trust: Annual Art Exhibition at 

Eastside Gallery  
This exhibition coincides with Mental Health Aware-
ness week and provides a goal for Trust members to 
work towards and is an opportunity to recognise and 
celebrate their skill and achievement. There will be 
around 40 Trust members who will be exhibiting. 
Opening date: Monday 1st October at 3.30pm  
Where: Eastside Gallery, Corner Worcester Street & 
Stanmore Road 

__________________________ 
 

 
 
 

Welfare Expert Advisory Group (WEAG) 
Community Forum ï for anyone who has had direct 
experience of the welfare system & wishes to have a 
say 
When: Thursday 4th Oct 2018 
Where: Aranui Community Centre, 31 Hampshire St. 

¶ What’s working well? 

¶ What’s not working that well? 

¶ What could be done better? 

¶ What level of support should be available? 

¶ What are the values that should underpin our 
welfare system? 

If you can’t make the meeting, have your say at 
www.weag.govt.nz 

______________________________ 
 

2nd Convention of Adult Children of Alcohol-
ics& Dysfunctional Families (ACA/DF) 
 ‘The Inner Child as a Therapeutic Tool:  It’s Origins & 
Uses’ 
When: 10.30am Sun 7th October 2018  
Where: Meeting Rm 1, Christchurch Community 
House 301 Tuam Street (between Madras St & Fitz-
gerald Ave) ALL WELCOME 
Do you or your clients: 

¶ Still suffer from the effects of an upbringing with 
family members who were violent, neglectful or 
abusive?  

¶ live in a climate of grief, anger and shame be-
cause of it? 

¶ Live with fear of authority figures?  

¶ stay in abusive relationships?  

¶ worry about neglecting loved ones because of still 
suffering emotionally? 

Enquiries: adultchildren.nz@gmail.com 
______________________________ 

 

Join the All Right? Amble This is a FREE fun family 
walk with a difference - part treasure hunt, part orient-
eering. This event is suitable for children in push-
chairs/buggies and people using wheelchairs. 30 to 60 
minutes duration. 
Date & Time: Sun 7th Oct 10.30am - 2.30pm. 
Location: Christchurch Botanic Gardens. 

Pick up your map from the Botanic Gardens Visitors 
Centre by 1.45pm and scout out hidden delights. Col-
lect a stamp at each point and return your map for a 
prize. This event is postponed until Sun 14 Oct if wet. 

_______________________________ 
 

#Radio Evolution: Meaningful Engagement & 
Positive Change through the Power of Di-
verse Voices: Conference of the Association of 

Community Access Broadcasters Inc. 
How can Community Access Radio contribute to a 
new narrative that can hold the complexities and chal-
lenges of our times?  For listeners, broadcasters, 
community members, community organisations, radio 
buffs and more we want you there! Contact Nicki on 
nicki@plainsfm.org.nz or ph. (03) 365-7997. 

https://www.eatmylunch.nz/cateringmenu/?mc_cid=02b87bd6ee&mc_eid=26d803afa8
https://www.eatmylunch.nz/cateringmenu/?mc_cid=02b87bd6ee&mc_eid=26d803afa8
http://www.cwea.org.nz/
mailto:office@birthrightcanterbury.org.nz
http://www.ccc.govt.nz/walkingfestival
http://www.weag.govt.nz/
mailto:adultchildren.nz@gmail.com
mailto:nicki@plainsfm.org.nz
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When:  12-14 October 2018                                         
Where: Christchurch Community House, 301 Tuam St 

http://www.123formbuilder.com/form-4033472/Confer-
ence-Registration-Form 

_________________________ 

Value Dinner & Dessert. Annual night to celebrate 

and honour mums and female carers of children with 
special needs. Two course meal & live performances. 
When: Saturday 13th October 2018 at 7pm 
Where:  North New Brighton Community Centre 
88 Marine Pde New Brighton RSVP by 5th Oct            
Phone 341 5043 or value@equipperschurch.com 

________________________________ 
 

Refugee & Migrant Health & Wellbeing invites 
you to a FREE event  
A forum for former refugees and new migrant peoples' 
health and well-being professionals, educators, social 
workers, community workers, health promoters and 
others from rural and urban centres In the South Is-
land. FREE event 
Where: Aranui & Wainoni Community Centre,               
61 Hampshire Street Christchurch 
When: Wednesday 17 October, 9.30am-2.30pm  
                  _______________________________ 
 

Building Ourselves Up ï 8 week course for 
men. For men who wish to build more social connec-

tion with others.  Contact Marcel ph/text 027 477 4439 
or email: marcel50@xtra.co.nz 
When: 8 Thursdays from Oct 25 ï Dec 13 
Where: Canty Mens Centre 357 Gloucester St ChCh 
Cost: $80 unwaged/low income $200 waged 

__________________________ 
 

Breastfeeding Hui No charge, fully catered 
When: October 26th, 9.30am to 4pm 
McFaddens Centre, 84 McFaddens Rd St Albans 
Register: Kelly.dorgan@omwwl.maori.nz 
Guest speakers:  
Isis McKay, Donna Booth, Carol Bartle, Kelly Tikao 

___________________________ 
 

Network Waitangi Otautahi (NWO):  
Understanding the Treaty   
When: 5 Monday evenings 7-9pm. Starts 29 Oct 
Where: WEA 59 Gloucester St   
Cost: $43 [Please note that if you cannot afford this, 
talk to CWEA, they may be able to help] 
Enrol online: www.cwea.org.nz Ph. 366 0285 

__________________________________ 
 

CCS Disability Action: Come Dancing! 
An evening for people with disabilities, carers and 
friends. Christmas themed with entertainment from  
DJ Hitman & Marion Outlaws, tunes from today & yes-
terday. 
When: Friday 2nd November 7pm – 9.45pm 
Where: Rangiora Baptist Church 111 East Belt               
Entry $5 at the door, soft drinks 50c, supper provided, 
spot prizes. 

RSVP to Paula by 15 Oct 2018 03 313 8989 or email 
nandpthackwell@slingshot.co.nz 

___________________________ 
 

Annual Aspie Roundup  

Aspiehelp / The Aspire Trust (Inc) invites you to two 
days of presentations, workshops, displays & discus-
sions  
When: 16/17 November 2018 
Where: Cashmere Presbyterian Church buildings, Dy-
ers Pass Rd, Christchurch  
Cost: Aspies: $185 Professionals: $285 
Book before Oct 1st for $50 discount 

More info and to book: www.theaspieroundup.co.nz 
_____________________________ 

 

PSYCHODRAMA WORKSHOP With Ali Watersong 
&Craig Whisker (Certificated Psychodramatists, 
AANZPA) 
Where: Castle Hill Outdoor Centre,  
When: 6pm 16th Nov to 4pm 18 November 2018 
The workshop uses the psychodrama method to pro-
mote and expand creativity and spontaneity in all as-
pects of life, including personal, global and spiritual is-
sues.   
Investment: $395 - $545 incl. GST (incl accom & all 
meals) 
The serving of meals and cleaning up afterwards is 
undertaken communally. 
Enquiries to: Ali 03 328 7105 / 027 276 5992  water-
song@slingshot.co.nz ; http://aliwatersong.co.nz 

Craig 021 213 9921 / craigwhisker1161@gmail.com 
_____________________________ 

 
Backyard Buzz Project  
An opportunity to help gather information about our 
city’s pollinators in your own back yard. Observe polli-
nators and plants in your garden between October 
and December. To access the instructions guide and 
tally sheet, go to: https://ccc.govt.nz/parks-and-gar-
dens/learning-projects-and-programmes/backyardbio-
diversity/backyardbuzz 

____________________________ 
 

International Menôs Day Monday 19 November-

Canterbury Men’s Centre. Join the Facebook site: 
https://www.facebook.com/NZMensDay   
International site: https://internationalmensday.nz/  

__________________________________ 
 

Philanthropy New Zealand ï Summit 2019  
15 - 17 May at Te Papa, Wellington.  

Philanthropy NZ is preparing for the next biennial con-
ference and is seeking expressions of interest from 
the wider NGO/charitable sector to present papers or 
workshops.  

To find out more about the conference themes and 
how to contribute: https://philanthropy.org.nz/wp-con-
tent/uploads/2018/08/Philanthropy-Summit-2019-Call-

for-WorkshopsPapers.pdf  
 

http://www.123formbuilder.com/form-4033472/Conference-Registration-Form
http://www.123formbuilder.com/form-4033472/Conference-Registration-Form
mailto:value@equipperschurch.com
mailto:Kelly.dorgan@omwwl.maori.nz
http://www.cwea.org.nz/
mailto:nandpthackwell@slingshot.co.nz
http://www.theaspieroundup.co.nz/
mailto:watersong@slingshot.co.nz
mailto:watersong@slingshot.co.nz
http://aliwatersong.co.nz/
https://ccc.govt.nz/parks-and-gardens/learning-projects-and-programmes/backyardbiodiversity/backyardbuzz
https://ccc.govt.nz/parks-and-gardens/learning-projects-and-programmes/backyardbiodiversity/backyardbuzz
https://ccc.govt.nz/parks-and-gardens/learning-projects-and-programmes/backyardbiodiversity/backyardbuzz
https://www.facebook.com/NZMensDay%20Find
https://philanthropy.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Philanthropy-Summit-2019-Call-for-WorkshopsP
https://philanthropy.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Philanthropy-Summit-2019-Call-for-WorkshopsP
https://philanthropy.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/Philanthropy-Summit-2019-Call-for-WorkshopsP


 

 
SEWN NEWS Christchurch                                                             Whiringa-ā-nuku October 2018 

Common non-profit terms 

Every sector has its own language.  This is a translation of a non-profit terminology/concept, which may be helpful 

to those who are thinking of going into non-profit work http://nonprofitaf.com/2016/02/common-nonprofit-terms-

and-concepts-translated-for-ordinary-people/ 

 

Clare in the Community     With thanks to Harry Venning & The Guardian 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

This newsletter is stitched together by Social Equity and Wellbeing Network / Tuia te Oranga with the generous 

support of Rata Foundation, the Christchurch City Council, Lottery Grants Board and COGS. 
 
 
 

              
                                                            

 
 
 

Social Equity and Wellbeing Network Inc. - Tuia te Oranga 
  Phone: 03 366 2050    

Email: admin@sewn.org.nz    
Website: www.sewn.org.nz 

Facebook SEWNchch  
Twitter: SEWNChch 

Likes to wear many hats: This is actually 3 positions, but we only have budget for 
one, and you’ll likely have to do strange things you may not be qualified to do 

 

http://nonprofitaf.com/2016/02/common-nonprofit-terms-and-concepts-translated-for-ordinary-people/
http://nonprofitaf.com/2016/02/common-nonprofit-terms-and-concepts-translated-for-ordinary-people/
mailto:admin@sewn.org.nz
http://www.sewn.org.nz/
http://www.facebook.com/SEWNChch

